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Summary of KanCare Annual Post Award 
Forum Held 12.19.17 
 
The KanCare Special Terms and Conditions, at item #15, provide that annually “the state will afford the 
public with an opportunity to provide meaningful comment on the progress of the demonstration.  At 
least 30 days prior to the date of the planned public forum, the state must publish the date, time and 
location of the forum in a prominent location on its website.  … The state must include a summary of the 
comments and issues raised by the public at the forum and include the summary in the quarterly report, 
as specified in STC77, associated with the quarter in which the forum was held.  The state must also 
include the summary of its annual report as required in STC78.” 
 
Consistent with this provision, Kansas held its 2017 KanCare Public Forum, providing updates and 
opportunity for input, on Tuesday, December 19, 2016, from 3:00-4:00 pm at the Memorial Hall 
Auditorium, 2nd Floor, 120 SW 10th Avenue, Topeka, Kansas.  The forum was published as a “Latest News 
and Events” on the face page banner of the www.KanCare.ks.gov website, starting on November 6, 2017.  
A screen shot of the notice linked from the KanCare website face page banner is as follows: 
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At the public forum, approximately 20 KanCare program stakeholders (providers, members, and 
families) attended, as well staff from the Kansas Department of Health and Environment; staff from the 
Kansas Department of Aging and Disability Services; and staff from the KanCare managed care 
organizations.  A summary of the information presented by state staff is included in the following 
PowerPoint documents:   
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After presentation of the update information from both KDHE and KDADS, participants were offered the 
opportunity to present questions or comments for discussion.  Most of the comments and questions 
were related to the proposed 1115 waiver renewal, including how the proposed work requirement 
would affect KanCare eligibility.  Several stakeholders expressed concern that the requirement would 
result in KanCare members losing coverage without jobs that provide health insurance.  Three 
stakeholders expressed concern with state HCBS data, stating that it is not consistent with other 
sources.  One commenter expressed a desire for more frequent meetings with stakeholders.  One 
person stated that even if new money was available to significantly reduce HCBS waiting lists, there is 
not sufficient capacity in the community.  He argued that the State needs a plan for developing this 
capacity.  Finally, one person asked for strong permanent language in the proposed new KanCare 
managed care contracts related to participant self-directed services. 


